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Good Morning Chairwoman Lee and Members of the Senate Human Services Committee, 

 

For the record my name is Representative Gretchen Dobervich, I represent District 11 in Fargo.  

I come before you to request your support of the removal of subjective language relating to the 

way a woman may breast feed her child in a public setting.   

 

Discreet and modest are subjective adjectives.  They reflect an individual’s feelings verses fact; 

they are a personal judgement.  Utilization of subjective adjectives to describe the way in which 

a woman may publicly breastfeed her child does not clearly define how she must do this, 

therefore leaving her open to failure to comply to the law based on another individual’s 

feelings.   

In a January 18, 2021 memorandum from Legislative Council to House Judiciary Chairman 

Lawrence Klemin it was determined that under the “Void of Vagueness” doctrine the use of 

“discreet” and “modest” used in current breast feeding law are “vague and unconstitutional 

since there are no definitions contained in statute and a reasonable person may not feel she has 

adequate warning.”  

I respectfully request the House Judiciary Committee support the amendments to HB 1105 

made by the House Judiciary Committee which strikes the unconstitutional, subjective 

adjectives so the law simply reads “An individual may breastfeed her child in any location, 

public or private, where the woman and child are otherwise authorized to be.”  This will allow 

babies to be fed when hungry without mothers unintendedly breaking the law.  At its core, this 

bill is about removing barriers to babies eating.    

Thank you for the opportunity to come before you today and for your consideration of HB 
1104.  Ms. Chairwoman and Members of the Committee I stand for questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 
 



 

 


